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Library Stocktake 
The school library closes on Friday November 30th. No more issues will be made and 
could all library books please be returned by December 5th please so that we can 
undertake our annual stocktake. If books are lost or irreparably damaged then a notice 
requesting $15 will be sent home with your child. But first have a really good look under 
beds and couches and sometimes smaller library books might be inside bigger books. I 
have found that they do often turn up after a bedroom tidy. Your help with getting these 
books is gratefully received. 
 
Policy Review 
Each term the Board of Trustees reviews policies as part of a 3 year cycle.  This term we 
are asking parents/whanau to assist us in the process by reviewing the Religious 
Education and Improving Educational Outcomes for Māori Students. 
To access instructions for this and for any policy, please visit our school website – 
www.geraldine.school.nz, click on the school info tab at the top of the page and then 
the school policies tab in the side bar.  This will then provide you with further instructions. 
 
South Canterbury Athletics 
This year we have been very unfortunate with the weather, and not been able to run our 
own District Athletics. This has left us with having to choose our entries for the South 
Canterbury's based largely on last years results.   We have done this as fairly as we can 
and we wish those children all the best. 
 
Swimming Programme 
Swimming in our school pool starts on Monday.  All children will get a daily opportunity to 
use our pool.  Please ensure your child is organized for this and that all items of clothing 
are named. 
 
Helpers’ Morning Tea 
Wednesday 12 December, from 10.30am in our school hall. 
If you have helped our school in any way this year and would like to come along to our 
Helpers’ Morning Tea, you are most welcome. 


